
Ambassador Fletcher Warren Chapter #43 
Texas Society, Sons of the American Revolution 

 
March 18, 2021 

Minutes 
The Ambassador Fletcher Warren SAR Chapter meet on Thursday, March 18, 2021 via Zoom. The 
meeting was called to order by acting President Ted Wilson at 11:02 AM. 

Members in attendance were: 

Acting President Ted Wilson, Treasurer John Greer, Registrar Bill Hurst, acting Secretary David Kinsey, 
and former Chapter President Del Francis. 

As the Chapter has been inactive, the majority of the discussion focused on the revitalization of the 
Chapter. The topics of the discussion centered around: 

 Possible locations to meet once meetings are held in-person again. The primary areas discussed 
were Sulphur Springs and Greenville. 

 Discussion of persons living in the area that are potential members. Acting President Wilson had 
tri-fold brochures made for distribution in the surrounding area to encourage interest. 

 Registrar Hurst has contacted the State Communications Secretary to have any internet inquiries 
of membership directed to Registrar Hurst. 

Under to topic of New Business, discussion was had regarding Chapter activities. One of these was the 
presentation of colors at the Brigadier General Edward Bulkley DAR Chapter of Greenville. This will be 
held on March 20, 2021 in Wolf City. Surrounding SAR chapters are being asked to participate, but 
representing Ambassador Fletcher Warren SAR Chapter. 

It was also brought up about the possibility of a grave marking ceremony for the Chapter namesake, 
Ambassador Fletcher Warren. Treasurer Greer has found a relative in Wolf City. The marking could 
possibly occur in September or October. 

Treasurer Greer stated the Chapter’s bank account has been reactivated, and there is money available in 
the account. Treasurer Greer stated the Chapter did not receive the FY 2020 chapter dues from the 
State. TXSSAR State Treasurer Kinsey informed Chapter Treasurer that funds could not be transferred as 
the account was inactive. Now that it is active again, the funds can be transferred via ACH.  

Under the title of announcements: 

 The TXSSAR 126th Annual Convention will be held via Zoom April 16th & 17th. 
 The NSSAR 131st National Congress is scheduled to be held in person. This will be held in Renton, 

WA July 10-14, 2021. 

The meeting was adjourned by acting President Wilson at 11:56 AM. 

Respectfully submitted, 

David A. Kinsey, acting Secretary 


